The Masconomet School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) works to promote and protect the health, wellness and safety of all students.  The Council works in collaboration with Tri-Town Council, Tri-Town School Union, our families and our communities to collect and analyze data.  Based on the conclusions drawn, SHAC advises all interested shareholders by providing information, making recommendations for new or revised policies, and suggesting additional programming in order to enhance existing school curricula and services.


SHAC (SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL) MINUTES
November 30, 2018
Attendance:  S. Burt, A Cochran, J. Daileanes, J. DeMatteis, K. DiNardo, G. Lemire, B Lindley, K Lyons, Murphy Carrie, Meredith Shaw, L Teichner, K Trevenen
Updates:

TTC and The Coalition: “Hidden in Plain Sight” program held November 27-29th, over 200-250 attendees. Information regarding positive norms, including the positive impact of parental influence presented prior to viewing the model bedroom with many resources available after. Boys and girls mentoring program at elementaries and open gym nights very successful. 

Masconomet: GST continues discussion of increasing number of all gender BR’s. More global issue of BR safety discussed. Patty will go with Kevin to SC meeting regarding Capital Building funds to discuss long-term solution of gender-neutral bathrooms.   Gwen reported there is large increase office traffic to use her BR when auditorium is in use during the school day. Requesting signage (particularly for outside groups) at those times. Karen will speak with Doug.  Kevin reported 2 finalist for superintendent, link available on search page (Masco website). Rob reports an 8th grade youth ambassador with Tourette’s Syndrome did presentation regarding his disease to all 8th grade staff and students. 
Holiday Assistance Program: Successfully gave Thanksgiving baskets and Market Basket gift certificates to over 20 Tri-Town families. Karen will sent out reminder letter next week.  Reminder to council members to give referral info to Karen or Joan.  Several Masco Retirees will help deliver donations.
YRBS Survey: TTC sending out survey to staff and students to obtain feedback.  Karen mentioned several requests came in from staff on day of survey regarding students with accommodations.  Will need a plan prior to next survey administration to handle these upfront (ie extra time, large font, concussions, hard copy, etc.).
Working Groups-remaining ½ hour spent on planning next steps for recycling program
Next Meeting: 12/14/18
8:30am to 10:00am
HS Conference Room
